

August 1, 2016

Attendance; Beth Bentley, David Prater, Kathy Koors, Marla Becker, Jeanne Gokcen, Rob Cebriak, Kevin Dengel, Jonathon Bradshaw, Lynette Prater, Lynne Hack, Donna Staten, Kristi Nye, Trisha Rose

Called to order: 7:40pm

Approval of Minutes – Motion to approve 5-2-16 minutes; Rob Cebriak, 2nd Trisha Rose

Treasurer's Report (attached) – Kathy Koors

- 2016-17 Budget is completed
- Gahanna Blues & Jazz Festival fundraiser Received \$323 in tips, plus \$250 from Convention Bureau (not yet received)
- Reminder: make deposits in timely manner so that checks don't bounce from closed accounts, etc.
- Motion to approve budget as submitted; 2nd, approved

Director's Reports:

Mr. Cebriak-GLHS Director

Since last we met:

	Marching band leadership met today and we're ready for camp tomorrow. Shows this year will include The Kings, part
	1 (Elvis Presley, Harry Belafonte, BB King), The Kings, part 2 (Elvis Presley, James Brown, Michael Jackson), and Les
	Miserables, along with our alumni show at homecoming and Senior Night with Script Lions. 2005 alumna Molly Ward
	gave a leadership seminar for us today and building community and relationships that was very insightful. Current
	marching band enrollment is 194. Looking forward to this year!
	Cards and magnets ordered and in process.
	Mrs. Shellhammer reports that tonight's first evening of "Kickoff Camp" was a hectic but successful affair. The ending concert is scheduled for this Thursday night at 5:30 pm. Thank you to the boosters for handling the purchase of music, t-shirts, and refreshments. This is a revenue-neutral event.
	New projector and projector screens have been installed in the band room. Thanks for GLIMB and GJEF.
ning	g up:

Con

	Camp	– Aug	gust	2-5,	8-11.
--	------	-------	------	------	-------

A few squad leader performances are already in the works around the community and for the school.

- 85 or so freshmen expected on August 17. Last year was an unusually small band—looks like we're back to normal. Enjoyed working with this group back in January and I think it's going to be a strong ensemble.
- Uniform fittings will be on August 12-14 this year—a new kind of schedule. This should work very well and keep us out of Mr. Dengel's hair as he gets ready for the beginning of the year.

Thank you for all you do!

Mr. Jonathon Bradshaw - Middle School South

Aug 1-4 - Kickoff camp for incoming 7th, 8th, and 9th graders. Approximately 80 students registered. There is a concert at conclusion of camp on 8/4 at 5:30pm.

Mr. Greg Miller- Middle School West

No report.

Ms. Ballard - Middle School East

No report.



Mr. Dengel - Orchestra

Last week, the Gahanna Orchestras held their first annual Summer Camp at Middle School West. This event was for
middle school students with at least one year of playing experience. We had 43 students register (26 sixth grade, 12
seventh grade, 5 eighth grade) and 16 high school counselors. Each day began at 9am and included rehearsals,
sectionals, and games. The week concluded with a concert on Friday evening.
Throughout the week, we elicited a great deal of feedback from campers and counselors. In fact, after having gone
through the first day, the high school musicians stayed an hour later to revise the entire rest of the week. Mr. Kinser
and I were both immensely proud of the leadership shown by each of our counselors. They are already planning next
year's camp!
Additionally, a Google Survey was sent to all families to provide more feedback and suggestions for next year. We
anticipate many more students participating.
We are currently awaiting a District PO for three (3) additional storage cabinets in the orchestra room. This is in
combination with the contribution by GLIMB for two (2) cabinets. Locks have been purchased for all storage bins, using
district funds allotted to the Orchestra.
I will be doing a Junior Orchestra Award (cloisonné pin) reorder. This will last approximately four (4) years and saves
43 cents per pin.

Looking forward to another great year!

Mrs. Shellhammer - Jazz

No report.

Concession Report – Jim Slates

	Need to set dates to prepare the concession stands
	If any problem with concession stands, contact Tina Edwards, Maintenance Secretary, 478-5527
	Rob Cebriak – thanked Jim for providing drinks for the camp organization meeting
П	Mrs. Turbo's Cookies requested to have her cookies sold in the concession stand. Beth will contact her.

Fundraising Report – Marla Becker

- Kevin Dengel need to highlight on website: Flocking and gift cards all year
- Gift cards sold well over the summer approximately \$800-\$900

Volunteer Report – Kristi Nye

- Beth Bentley thanked Kristi for getting the Volunteer sign-up form started
- · Power strips in Main concession stand are broken and need to be fixed or replaced
- First event is in 12 days, concession stands must be ready by 8/13
- Some Chaperone shirts have not been returned
- Kevin Dengel will distribute Volunteer sign-up forms to orchestra students on first day of school

Uniform Report – Donna Staten

- All pant lengths have been measured and are in the computer
- Do not need any new uniforms this year
- · Accessories have been pre-ordered, shoes need to be ordered
- Have redesigned uniform fitting sessions. This year, it will be for 3 days only (not 5, as in the past). Donna thanked Wendy O'Donnell and Pam and Ken Chambers for their help.



- Kathy Koors requested that the cleaning fee be separated from the reimbursement fee when submitting report to Treasurer. Kathy will add line items in budget for cleaning and meal.
- It was clarified that the district Activity Fee of \$25 goes to the central office, not to the activities

Old Business

_		_		_		
Fac	lΘ	Sco	ut	Pro	٦ie	cto

- ☐ Trevor Prater, building cubbie storage for hats and color guard completing the paperwork, hope to start building sometime in August
- ☐ Matthew Copeland, Band Director stand will not be able to do because of high licensing and engineer/architect fees

Gahanna Blues & Jazz Festival fundraiser - Beverage Booth

- Jeanne Gokcen excellent opportunity, fun event. Relatively easy fundraiser since all GLIMB needs to do is provide 6-8 volunteers per shift, bring tip jars, and banner. Gahanna Convention & Visitors Bureau does all the rest. Plan for 2017 event at May meeting
- Suggestion to 2 shifts and 2 days opportunity to make more money
- Also opportunity to have volunteers take tickets and trash pick-up and clean up at end of event

New Business

- Concessions
 - Training date for booth captains to be arranged once booth captains have signed up
 - o Booth cleaning date Aug. 7, 2-4pm
 - Beth and Kristi will send email to Booth Captains for help
 - New process track number of items used at each event
- Spirit Wear Trisha Rose
 - Band spirit wear
 - needs to be ordered before Thanksgiving for delivery by mid-December
 - New design needed suggest asking Student Work Art Organization (SWAO)
 - Distribute information through email and at concerts in October/early November
 - Trisha requested to receive the designs by no later than end of September
 - Orchestra spirit wear
 - Has design ready
- Order both band and orchestra spirit wear together to realize best cost
- □ Concession Committee/Meeting Date Dave will send out email with 3 date choices and will select date
- □ Reimbursement for camps and honor groups tabled until next meeting, but be prepared with proposed verbiage
- Beth Bentley requested that Jeanne Gokcen send a sympathy card to Kris Gross-Squillante on behalf of GLIMB for the loss of her mother

Adjournment

Motion to adjourn; Trisha Rose, 2nd Lynette Prater

Meeting adjourned at: 9:00pm

Respectfully submitted,

Jeanne Gokcen, GLIMB Secretary